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Save the Date 
Our 4th Annual Grate Groan-Up 
Spelling Bee is happening on April 
13th, 2013.  This is our big fundrais-
er of the year and allows us to 
continue to subsidize our programs 
and pay for programs (like ESL) not 
covered by our MTCU funding.  
Besides being a worthwhile cause, 
the evening is exceptional enter-
taining.  Groups of three adults 
show off their spelling prowess in a 
traditional spelling bee.  There are 
prizes for best spellers, best 
costumes, most team spirit and 
most pledges raised.  We also have a 
silent auction and a 50-50 draw.  
The evening is rounded out with a 
delicious buffet dinner and dessert.  
There are many ways to support 
this event: you can enter or join a 
team, be an audience member, 
donate to our silent auction or 
volunteer to help out with planning 
or on the night of the event.  Please 
contact Shira for more information 
or visit our website at nextsteplit-
eracy.ca

A new font has been created to help 
people with learning disabilities.  It's called 
Open Dyslexic and it's a free download at 
dyslexicfonts.com.  Individuals who have 
learning disabilities frequently rotate or 
flip letters.  The Open Dyslexic font has 
weighted the letters so that they appear 
"heavier" on the bottom.  This seems to 
reduce the instances of flipping or rotat-
ing letters.
This is what the Open Dyslexic 
font looks like.  As you can 
see, the letters are thicker on 
the bottom.  If you are working 
with a student who tends to 
flip or rotate letters, try con-
verting the material to this 
font.  
If you are using material from 
Challenger, Voyager or En-
deavor and you would like to 
have it converted, just call the 
office and let us know.  Be-
cause if takes some time to 
scan and reformat the selec-
tions, we ask that you give us 
a week's notice.

A New Font . . . free!

This program is funded in part by 
the Ontario goverment 

Contact Us
16 Victoria St. E Box 286 
Alliston, ON L9R 1V5 
Phone: (705)435-5624
Email: lcss@bellnet.ca 

Message from the President

NEXTNEXT
STEPSTEP
Literacy Council of South Simcoe

Welcome to the Next Step: Literacy Council of South Simcoe’s Winter Newsletter 2013.
 

The staff and Board of Next Step are continually seeking new ways to reach, connect, inform 
and share with our members, tutors, students and volunteers. The re-launch of our Newsletter 
is our latest endeavour to do so; we hope that you enjoy.
 

Next Step offers various programs and classes geared to assisting adults in reaching their 
personal improvement goals. Looking for help? Looking to help? Or know someone who is? 
Read the Newsletter, spread the word.
 

Thank you for taking a few moments to read more about us, and all that we are doing!
 

          Kimberley Burgess   
         President, Next Step



  Miss Mackie, as I call her, always 
looks the same yet constantly chang-
ing.  She doesn’t wear fancy or sexy 
clothes, she doesn’t have to. Miss 
Mackie is clever, organized, resource-
ful and very well connected. She has 
an unruffled yet colourful personality. 
She is mature and youthful at the 
same time, not to mention how 
helpful she is.  In a nutshell, some 
would say she is amazing.  No wonder 
everyone is so crazy about her, includ-
ing my husband.  Actually, I believe my 
husband is close to being obsessed 
with her. They knew each other long 
before I met him, and now they even 
work together. I knew about her, but 
not nearly as much as I should have. 
Even though Miss Mackie was the one 
who helped us keep in touch during 
the first period of our relationship, I 
still didn’t think too much of it ... 
maybe I didn’t, because she was there 
when I needed help the most ... 
maybe, because when I had to leave a 
message for my fiancé - at that time - 
she offered to help me get in touch 
with him ... or maybe, because I simply 
did not want to think too deeply into 
anything.The very first time I person-
ally met Miss Mackie happened to be 
exactly the same day my husband – 
Joe --, my daughter and I moved in 
together. As I walked in the door of 
my new home with my belongings ... 
surprise, surprise ... there she was. But 
not only there, she was sitting in our 
bedroom, on my husband’s desk, 
already working on something with 
her things all over the table. I don’t 
know why, and certainly don’t know 
what they were working on, on a 
Sunday morning. It wasn’t just any 
Sunday morning, it was our “moving 
in” Sunday morning. Since I had to 
take care of my daughter, along with 

Story from 
a Student

all of our possessions, I didn’t have time 
to worry about this issue. However, just 
for my own entertainment, I did look at 
Miss Mackie every now and then like ... 
like I’d never want to be looked at. She 
didn’t seem to be bothered by it at all, 
and was calmer than she ever could be. 
Though, if it was me, I would definitely 
get my point. I even bumped into her 
every now and then and not always 
accidentally, especially when she kept 
asking Joe to decide between some silly 
and, to me, totally unnecessary things. I 
started to dislike her. After that day, we 
all became extremely busy for a while. 
Over the next couple of weeks, every 
evening we went out to see the Toron-
to area. On weekends, we traveled a bit 
around Ontario too. It helped both of 
us to think less about her and more 
about us. We had a nice time up until 
things had to go back to normal, into 
that everyday craziness. The gray, 
domineering, speedy current which is 
the circle of life. Since that time, it 
became even more difficult to overlook 
that concerningly intimate relationship 
between Miss Mackie and my spouse. 
Day after day, they spent more and 
more time together. Workdays ran 
longer, nights got shorter. They, as I 
found out, didn’t just simply work 
projects together. They also did things 
which had nothing to do with work....-
like poker,  checkers and who knows 
what else.  Days turned into weeks, 
weeks into months, and months into 
years. This situation with Miss Mackie 

spun even more out of control. What 
I should have done, was utterly clear 
all along, though I was never strong 
enough to actually do it. Therefore, I 
made myself busy doing things other 
than worrying about it. Luckily by 
now, I have gotten used to her, in a 
certain way. Time helped me accept 
her rugged presents in our life. Some 
days were fairly easy, some not so 
much. For a long time, I thought, I was 
the only one struggling with this 
situation.  I was hopelessly looking for 
an answer to what I can do, and what 
I can change to have my husband pay 
attention more on me and less on her,  
but things changed since then.  I found 
out that there are countless of people 
just like me, having a similar,  or even 
the very same problem.  I also real-
ized, that there is an easier way of 
dealing with this problem. Instead of 
fighting about her, or throwing a 
tantrum, like a five years old in the 
candy store after finding out she cant 
take them all,  I should make an effort 
to learn about her. Find out what is so 
amazing about her. Get closer to her. 
More time I spend with Miss Mackie, 
less chance my hubby gets to fool 
around with her.  Therefore, I started 
to work with her. Strangely enough it 
was fun! Occasionally, I still want to 
end her life, but to avoid those 
serious consequences, what would 
follow that irrational behaviour,  I 
decided  to just simply pull the plug. 
Iren B

To Teach is to 
Touch a Life 

At Next Step, we are looking for more volun-
teers to tutor students especialy in subject areas 
like Math.  We would be grateful if you passed 
on our message.  

Thank you! 
 



Announcing the Launch 
of our New Website

Our new and improved 
website is up and running 
at:
www.nextstepliteracy.ca   
The site is intended for po-
tential and existing clients, 
donors and volunteers.  We 
hope to begin introducing a 
word of the week to the site.  
This will be a difficult to 
spell word that may be used 
in the Grate Groan-Up 
Spelling Bee.  We would 
like to thank Tamara Wong 
for all her hard work in de-
signing and creating our 
website.  Please take a look 
and let us know what you 
think. 

What is the Ontario Adult Literacy Curriculum Framework?
The Ontario Adult Literacy Curriculum Framework (OALCF) is a com-
petency-based framework that supports the development of adult 
literacy programming delivered through the Literacy and Basic Skills 
(LBS) Program. LBS helps learners transition to their goals of work, 
further education and training, or independence. The OALCF: 

 - supports the development of task-based programming 
 - helps practitioners focus on strengthening the learner’s ability  
   to integrate skills, knowledge and behaviours to  perform   
   authentic, goal related tasks 
 - supports the development of contextualized programming that  
   reflects the learner’s culture, language and other features
   specific to the learner and her or his goal 
 - builds on current literacy practice and strengthens the links  
   between the LBS Program and Ontario’s employment, 
   education and training system. 

Policies and Procedures of the new OALCF that may affect you:
There will be forms that need to be filled out periodically and you will 
be asked to complete them with your student.  When the time comes 
for evaluation, Laurie will be joining you to administer a “Milestone”.  
This is a Ministry activity designed to demonstrate progress.  We will 
make sure your student has had practice on similar activities before s/he 
does the milestone.

Milestone (see above)
Goal Path: This is the way we define 
learners goals.  The five paths are: 
Employment, Apprenticeship, Indepen-
dence, Secondary School Credit and 
Post-Secondary School Credit.
Culminating activity: This is an activity 

designed by the Ministry according to 
goal path.  Ideally students would 

complete a culminating activi-
ty at the end of their 

programs.

Office Hours: 
csc

Monday 
9:00am - 5:00pm

Tuesday
9:00am - 3:00om
Wednesday

9:00am -9:00pm
Thursday

9:00am - 9:00pm
Friday: Closed

Saturday: Closed
Sunday: Closed 

New Vocabulary
in the OALCF:


